Box 1576 Grand Coulee, Washington Oct. 8, 1957

Hayden C. Covington 124 Columbia Heights Brooklyn 1, New York

Dear brother.

Enclosed please find two copies of the material I plan to send to the Draft Board for their next meeting when they consider my case. I do not plan to be at this meeting but if the decision they make is not IV-D then I will request a personal appearance at which time I will argue orally before the board. As you will note from enclosed letters from the draft board on Sept. 27 and Oct. 1; they are willing to have me come to this first meeting but it seems better just to submit the written material and afterward if their decision is not IV*d to then have a regular personal appearance in accord with the Regulations. What do you think, would it be better to go to the first meeting or just submit the material and then, if the decision is not favorable, to request a personal appearance?

I will not be able to submit all the written material for about ten days as I will not have a photographic copy of the "TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:" till then. In the mean time I will be waiting any instruction from you.

Your brother,

Richard Rawe